
 

 

 

 

 

Rt Hon Theresa May MP 

Prime Minister 

10 Downing Street 
Westminster 
London 
SW1A 2AA 
 

28 March 2017 

 

 

Dear Prime Minister, 

 

We are a group of leading environmental organisations with membership 

support of more than 8 million from across the UK. We believe that clean air, 

unpolluted water, a stable climate, humane treatment of animals, healthy seas, 

thriving wildlife and access to the beautiful landscapes we love are fundamental 

to the prosperity and well-being of our country. 

 

The triggering of article 50 has significant environmental implications but also 

provides an opportunity to give UK citizens the best environmental systems in 

the world, making the UK a place where people are proud to live and do 

business. It is therefore critical that strengthened environmental protection is a 

priority as the UK moves towards exiting the EU and negotiating a new 

relationship with our neighbours. This view is supported by polling that has 

shown 80 per cent of people believe environmental protections should be the 

same or stronger when we leave the EU. 

 

We therefore welcomed your recent commitment in the Article 50 white paper 

to transpose EU environment law into domestic law. We have also been 

heartened by your early environmental ambition such as the ratification of the 

Paris agreement and the manifesto commitment to leave the natural environment 

in a better state for the next generation. Environmental concerns such as air 

pollution and clean water do not respect administrative borders and, as such, 

meeting these objectives will require close collaboration with the devolved 

governments to achieve effective environmental protection and nature’s recovery 

across all countries of the UK. 

 

To ensure that the UK maintains its environmental and animal welfare 

protections as it exits the EU and lays the foundations for enhancing them in the 

future, the first step is to ensure that the proposed Great Repeal Bill and the 

processes it establishes provide regulatory certainty for the environment and its 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



stakeholders, including businesses, and lays the groundwork for future 

environmental co-operation with the EU. As such, we believe the bill needs to:  

 convert all existing EU environmental law, including principles, into 

domestic law on the statute books; 

 

 confine any ministerial powers to create statutory instruments to the 

purpose of faithful transposition. Any changes to these laws should be 

made by primary legislation only, giving a full and proper role to the 

Westminster parliament and, where relevant, the devolved parliaments 

in Scotland, Wales and Northern Ireland; 

 

• introduce new governance arrangements that ensure the continued 

provision of robust regulatory, monitoring, enforcement and other 

functions currently provided by the EU institutions.  

 

In committing to the above, we believe your Government will have laid the 

foundations needed to meet its environmental and economic ambitions. We 

would welcome the opportunity to discuss these issues further with you and 

explore how together we can create a thriving natural world for the people of 

the UK. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Please reply to: Leah Davis, Green Alliance, 11 Belgrave Road, London SW1V 

1RB, ldavis@greenalliance.org.uk  
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